
Welcome to DTU

Dear new students on General Engineering
Welcome to the Technical University of Denmark and your new studies!
We, your vectors (study guides) and KABS (Coordinator of the Bachelor Studystart),
are excited to meet you and introduce you to your new studies. The vectors are older
students who study General Engineering and will serve as guides during your first
semester here at DTU. It is our job to ensure that you get a good start, are introduced
to your studies and your classmates, and have lots of fun!

In connection with your start at DTU, we invite you and your new classmates to a
welcome day. The Welcome Day is spent together in smaller groups of students from
General Engineering and your vector. Together you make up one of many “cake
teams” on the study line. The purpose of the Welcome Day is to introduce you to the
campus, your study line, your classmates, and the transition from pupil to student.
The program for the Welcome Day is on page 3.

The Welcome Day takes place Friday the 18th of August 2023 at 8:30 am till 4 pm in
building 421 on DTU Lyngby Campus – see the attached map!

Find your way around the campus on the Welcome Day
You can get help to find your way on the Welcome day. There are vectors with orange
T-shirts placed around campus. These vectors are ready to help you well on your way,
so don’t hesitate to ask them for help - the vectors are there for you! You’re also more
than welcome to contact the KABS below for help on the day:

KABS: (Anna) tel. +45 31 13 89 37

First lecture day
You can find your schedule under “How to DTU” on DTU Learn under
‘Announcements’. Be advised that the schedule is temporary without room numbers.
At the end of week 34, you will receive an updated schedule, likewise under
‘Announcements’ in How to DTU.



Introduction week
All new students at DTU are offered to participate in an introductory trip either on
campus or in a cabin on Zealand or Funen. During these trips you will meet other
students from both your study line and others. On the trips, there’s a lot of social and
academic activities that your vectors have planned for you. Participating in these
trips is an unforgettable opportunity for the start of your studies, both socially and
academically. Sign-up happens on https://studiestart.pf.dk/en/ at the latest of
August 10th.

DTU offers, in collaboration with Polyteknisk Forening, 7 different types of
introduction trips, where you can choose one. Below is an illustration of the trips to
help you choose the one that fits you the best.

Useful links
Be completely ready for your study start at DTU with DTU’s “New at DTU” guide. Here
you can find a load of practical information and a guide on what you need to do to be
ready.

PF has also gathered a multitude of information that is nice to know as a student at
DTU. These are found in the Rusbook 2023, which exists both as an app and PDF.

https://studiestart.pf.dk/en/
https://www.dtu.dk/english/education/undergraduate/new-at-dtu-bsc
https://studiestart.pf.dk/en/booklet/


Participate in How to DTU – your digital studystart course
On DTU’s teaching platform DTU Learn under ‘My Courses’ you can see that you’re
already enrolled in DTU’s digital study start course.

In the course, you will
● meet important people from your study start
● find information about important events in the study start
● find important practical information about your study start and our studies
● learn more about the rules and framework for your study at DTU
● gain tips and tricks on how to create a good study life at DTU

It is recommended that you have been through modules 1-8 before your study start.
Then you’ll be properly equipped to start your studies.

Study Councils
PF has an array of study councils that represent one or more bachelor or master
study lines on DTU with the purpose of making the academic contents of the study
line better and creating social events for the study line. The councils have a meeting
approximately once a month, and the meetings are open to all students. If you want
to learn more about the councils, get in touch with them, and participate, you can ask
your vector for advice or read more about them here. The date for the next council
meeting that represents your line is held on September 27th in the evening.

Program for the Welcome day
Time Place Activity
9:00 am 421 Welc. w. President, Dean, & PF’s President
9:35 am 421 + outdoor areas Activities and mingling
4:00 pm End of the day

https://www.pf.dk/en/councils-and-committees/student-democracy/student-councils


Planned days
18/08 Welcome day
18/08 - 25/08 Introtrips
28/08 First lecture day
15/09 Rusjoint (koncert)
27/9 Study Council Meeting
29/9 - 1/10 Cabintrip for GE

If you have any questions regarding the whole introduction week, you’re more than
welcome to contact your KABS, whose contact information is listed below.

Sincerly
The vectors for General Engineering 2023

and
Anna Hjort Danielsen

Coordinator of the Bachelor Studystart (KABS) for General Engineering
hjort@pf.dk, tlf.: +45 31 13 89 37



Map over Lyngby Campus


